
Sun City Cyclists Club Board of Directors Meeting by Google Email 
January 24, 2022 

Mark Ogren reported by email dated January 13, 2022, to Phil Lahman, Club 
president, that the Sun City Cyclists Club (the Club) held a Bike Maintenance Event for 
the Sun City Community in 2021. He stated that none of the people who participated 
in the 2021 event had joined the Club or joined in Club rides. Mark noted that the 
event failed from the standpoint of membership recruitment. He also noted that the 
event requires close contact with unknown people and with the COVID pandemic still 
raging, the CA may not approve of the event. 

Mark stated that the event was scheduled for May 7, 2022, and he recommended that 
it be cancelled. 

Phil Lahman presented Mark’s email to the members of the Board of Directors by 
email. Board members provided comments regarding Mark’s recommendation to 
cancel the event for 2022. Thereafter, Phil asked for a motion regarding this 
recommendation. 

Tom Barrett made a motion to cancel the event for 2022 and revisit that decision in 
the summer of 2022 to assess the safety and merits of the event. His motion was 
seconded by Leanne Waldo. Nine members of the Board voted “For” the motion, and 
none voted against it. 

Submitted by: 

Tom Chaney, Club Secretary 


